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Minutes of the Recreation and Well-being for Brundall Committee

Meeting Date: 5th July 2021 (Saint Laurence Centre, Brundall)
Housekeeping – The Chairman explained the emergency procedures and recording practice.

Present:
Cllr Lawrence Britt  (Committee Chairman and Brundall PC), Cllr Julie Mickelburgh (Brundall PC), Cllr G Buckley (Brundall PC), Cllr Phil Gabillia (Brundall PC), Tom Woods (Brundall Church - Sports Worker),  Chris Whitehouse, (Brundall PC), Rev Peter Leech (Yare Valley Churches and BMH), Richard Farley (Tree Warden), Graham Abbott (Brundall PC/LM Committee rep)
Sharon Smyth (Clerk to the Parish Council)

Members of the Public: None present.
1. Apologies for absence

Mike Savory (Brundall PC) family matters, 

Absences Andrew Bonham -Brundall PC/BMH Liaison), Josh Whitwood
2. Declarations of Interests None.
3. Minutes of Meeting 10th May 2021

It was resolved with a unanimous vote to accept the minutes as an accurate record.

4. Matters arising not on Agenda – The Clerk is in receipt of the Council’s signed Letter of Accord.
The Clerk had circulated information about the 170 houses on the land east of the memorial Hall regarding the fact that there will not be a mini roundabout just a T junction. 
Cllr Gabillia has researched a cost to the leaflet production for the survey and it stands at £84.50 for 2000 colour A5 recycled leaflets.

No further action has been taken regarding sending out emails to the village groups until the survey has been finalized.
5. Co-options and resignations - None
6. Public Participation (15 mins) None
7. Update on Parish Council Matters


The Clerk read out updates on the following:


The Council is back to in person meetings.

Low Farm Wood works are progressing well with self-seeded and badly placed trees being thinned out.

Cllr Phil Gabillia was formally approved to be co-opted onto this Committee.

The Sports Hub is ongoing with the Environment Agency progressing the sewer discharge permit. The Design for the highways entrance is also underway. The original builder of the community building has pulled out as their finance has been withdrawn and another tender process is underway to secure a more local builder.

The council published comments sent to Highways England about Brundall roundabout which are on the website.


The External Audit is underway for 2020-21

8. Update on Yare Valley Churches matters.

A short update was given. There will be a bus pass holiday club for children between 9-13 August.
9. Update on Brundall Memorial Hall matters. 
There is a step up in activity during the re-opening with a raft of minor repairs now being done. The basketball hoop is being repaired. The communication between the Hall and the Council may need to be looked at as the Trustees were made aware of the cycleways projects. Peter explained that he was awaiting the plan to be drafted of any proposals before bringing this to the Trustees. The Clerk explained that at this stage the funding was under question as the project may not fit the criteria. A query as to whether the footpath needs amending or just a legal order has still to be answered.

10. Cycleways
The Clerk explained that at this stage the funding was under question as the project may not fit the criteria. A query as to whether the footpath needs amending or just a legal order has still to be answered.
Kevin Townly at Norfolk County Council will provide a new staff member to assist us with costing any proposed cyclepaths. The staff member starts in early July. Cllr Buckley suggested a small working group could be set up to assist with the cycleways projects between the Trustees and this committee.*
The Clerk will send the Trustees a copy of the route.*
11.  Health and Wellbeing with Recreation
Mike has presented a second draft of the questions. The Clerk mentioned the sliding scale for the question on formal/informal recreation. Cllr Gabillia will pass this on to Mike. Other Committee members had passed their comments direct to Mike prior to the meeting. It was decided that only an online survey needs to be circulated/published. Anyone who wishes to take part can make an appointment with wither the Clerk or a member of the committee to assist to fill it out. Venues; Memorial Hall/Office/Library/Church. Approximate timelines are;
Launch in mid-August.
End date of survey end September.

Analysis to be completed by mid-November.

A leaflet can be produced to advertise the survey which can be sent to every household. (Mike to draft*)

Mike was complimented and thanked for his hard work in producing the survey.
12. Young people in Brundall
The youth shelter was discussed. Cllr Buckley suggested a small working group is set up to discuss the future of the shelter with a member of the Hall Trustees, this Committee, the LM committee attending and reporting back. * 
In order to engage the young people in Brundall Tom suggested a young person’s forum as well as using surveys. Getting young people onto this Committee is also a good thing. The Clerk will seek clarification to see if it is legally allowed to co-opt under 18’s into this committee with voting rights. She thinks it is not allowed under Parish Council legislation. The Clerk also mentioned that the area around the play equipment is lacking in seating for families. Peter mentioned that he had already canvassed the opinions of the young people on the church youth clubs and the age range most vocal is the 14–16-year-olds.
13. Developing more Wildlife on Open Spaces and Verges in Brundall
The Wildlife Policy subgroup presented the draft document which was well received. It was decided to change it from a Policy to a Vision and then present to the Council for approval. But the Council can determine its final title. *
14. Clean Air Day

The Chairman explained that Clean Air Day held on 17th June has resulted in some very useful documents to reference on their website. How to define clean air is difficult but there is a tool available and even a kit to measure pollution in the air. The Chairman will send the information out to all. * For the Annual clean Air Day, it was suggested to offer the cost of a woodchipper to enable access to use instead of burning wood on bonfires/in incinerators or on wood-burners in the home. Perhaps the Council could purchase its own for all year-round use.
A new carbon neutral policy, as brought forward by Cllr Gabillia will be considered, but first Cllr Gabillia was asked to find some example policies to give the Committee an idea of what this entails and what possible obligations the Council would face. *
It was suggested that the next meeting ought to focus mainly on environmental matters including the proposed carbon-neutral policy.

15. Items for next Agenda (not for discussion) 
 Carbon Neutral Policy for Brundall

 Wildlife Policy

16. Dates for next Recreation and Wellbeing Committee for Brundall Meetings:
6 September 

8 November

17 January

14 March
Meeting closed at 8.30 pm.  



 *Actions agreed.
Draft Recreation and Wellbeing Committee for Brundall Minutes 5 July 2021

